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Dear Medical Board Australia, I am writing to provide feedback related to the proposed revised
guidelines: Telehealth guidelines with patients.  In general I have no particular concerns about
what is proposed.  However, there is one section that concerns me.  See the screenshot of the
relevant section of the revised guideline below.  The demand that the software/hardware used for a
telehealth consultation allows for secure access to patient’s clinical records; and transmission and
storage of prescriptions, referrals, investigation requests and photographs/images will not be
possible for many private (mainly specialist) medical practitioners and is inappropriate.  Most of
these practitioners use software programs like Zoom, Skype, and Microsoft Teams for the
consultations.  But these practitioners do not have electronic records, electronic prescription
software, electronic referral forms and investigation requests, and electronic storage of
photographs/images.  Most of these practitioners continue to use paper records and standard hard-
copy filing systems.  This demand of the Medical Board will prevent these practitioners from
continuing to provide services to patients, including those in regional, rural, remote, and
indigenous communities.  Point 2c as it currently stands will deny patients in these deserving
settings access to telehealth.  I suggest you revise point 2c. below to make sure this demand does
not exclude the significant proportion of practitioners who do not have or do not use electronic
medical records/prescriptions/referrals/investigation requests/photographs/images as routine.  If
you would like to discuss this matter further with me please email  or
call me anytime on ph .  Prof Philip Morris AM (president National Association of
Practising Psychiatrists [NAPP]).








